
BVTS Meeting Minutes 
May 21, 2024 
Wanderlust RV Park, Eureka Springs, AR 
  
The meeting was called to order by President Jean Justice followed by the Pledge of 
Allegiance.  Jean thanked Janie and Mike Robinson and Nancy and Mike Natividad for 
being the Trail Boss in absence of Gloria Taylor. 
  
Virginia read the March and April meeting minutes and they were approved with no 
corrections.  
  
The group welcomed new members Ron and Debbie Appel.  
  
Thank you notes were read from Friendship Class, Indian Springs Baptist Church for 
the memorial in memory of Don Cowell.  A thank you note was read from Bella Vista 
Garden Club from the memorial in memory of Andrea Miers.  Nancy had received two 
thank you notes from the VA thanking the group for the food for the food pantry. 
  
New Business:  Janie appointed Mike Robinson, John Parsons and Margaret Hazzard 
to the nominating committee.  Mike announced that all members will be given a call 
asking for their help for next year. 
  
Janie moved that the chapter reimburse Jean $50.00 for the money she paid Beverly for 
the scrapbook.  Bella Vista won first place in the scrapbook contest at the Arkansas 
State Rally.  The motion carried.  We want to thank Beverly for the beautiful scrapbook 
she made for the chapter.  This is the last year the chapter will make a scrapbook. 
  
Prayer request:  Gloria is still under treatment and hoping to come home either July or 
August and she will continue treatment after she is home. 
Bob Hazzard has been to the ER several times with nose bleeds. 
Dianne and Dennis were in Nebraska and Dianne fell and broke her hip.  
Mike Natividade was in the hospital two weeks ago for five days.  He is still having tests 
run.  
  
Happy Birthday: 
May 9th – Jean Justice, 15th Wendy Estep, –  21st John Justice and  22nd Dan Moran 
  
Happy Anniversary:  
May 7th Dennis & Diana Fritz, 16th Mike & Nancy Natividad, 26th Mike & Janie Robinson, 
29th, and 31st Bob & Margaret Hazzard. 
  
Members attending were:  Ron & Debbie Appel, Steve & Wendy Estep, John & Jean 
Justice, Mike & Nancy Natividad, John Parsons, Mike & Janie Robinson, Gary & 
Virginia Reynolds, and Cliff and Sharon Shelder. 
  



Next campout – June 18-21, Riverside RV Park, Bartlesville, OK.   Shari and Tom 
Ogburn will be the Trail Boss. 
  
  
  
The meeting adjourned. 
  
Virginia Reynolds 
Secretary 
  
   
The group arrived Monday afternoon and had a pot luck supper.  Susie Bell from ECHO 
Village spoke to the group about the next morning service project. 
In addition to operating a free health clinic, and a thrift store, they also have ECHO 
Village.  http://www.echofreeclinic.org/echo-village.html  
  
Tuesday morning the group went to the ECHO Village and painted the outside of the 
house, some helped build the deck on the front of the building and two went to another 
house and painted the kitchen cabinets. 
Tuesday evening the group had a potluck dinner after the chapter meeting.  Wednesday 
morning it was raining and the group could not paint.  That evening the group went to 
Sparky’s for supper. 
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